



Deep Run Board of Directors Meeting

7:30 p.m. – October 14, 2025

Deep Run Clubhouse

Attendees (In Person): Bill Van Sant (President); Fabio Sciarrino (Vice President Administration); Melanie Rush (Secretary); Memory Hess (Treasurer); Michelle Bogle (Administrator); Evan Lowery (Intramural Baseball Commissioner); Nick Gontkosky (Softball President); Jeff Tiemann (Connie Mack Commissioner)

Attendees (Virtual): Scott Holbert (Vice President Operations); Sarah Prebis (Girls Lacrosse Commissioner); Kevin Fischer (Intramural Boys/Girls Soccer Commissioner)

1. Call to Order/Establish Quorum – Bill Van Sant

2. Approval of September Minutes: All

- Motion to approve September minutes made by Fabio Sciarrino and seconded by Jeff Tiemann. All voted yea.

3. Commissioner Reports

A. Soccer (Intramural/Travel) – Kevin Fischer and Scott Holbert

- Intramural going well
- First all-star game this season; Travel coaches will coach
- Playoffs this season as well
- Travel ending mid-November

- Planning Turkey Tournament; 36 teams registered so far which is on par for this time

B. Baseball (Intramural/Travel/Connie Mack) – Evan Lowery and Jeff Tiemann

- Fall ball going well
- No rainouts
- 6 and 7 year old training happening now (16-20 players in attendance)
- Tryouts are completed (9 teams)
- Tournament last weekend of the season
- Baseball meeting this week; Looking for new volunteers
- Connie Mack is midway through the season
- No rainouts
- Thank you to club for ordering storage container
- Super Sopper ordered; Efficiently moves water off the field
- Fall clean up scheduled for November 22

C. Softball (Intramural/Travel) – Nick Gontkosky

- Fall BuxMont league ending soon; Teams doing well; Families supportive
- Problem with bees on fields; Several players stung; Nick Gontkosky looking into it
- Some game times not ideal due to conflicts with other sports
- Ongoing need to communicate with other sports to control traffic and parking

D. Girls Lacrosse – Sarah Prebis

- PAGLA meeting scheduled for November 12
- Coaches' meeting in November or December

E. Boys Lacrosse – T.J. and Jessica Figaniak (via e-mail)

- Continuing work to schedule meeting with high school program
- All nets moved to trailer except one which will be moved in coming weeks
- Coordinating fall clinic
- ReLax clinic cancelled due to lack of registration
- Coordinating with SEPYLA to bring PLL clinic to our area
- Working on spring 2022 season planning

F. Basketball (Intramural/Travel) – Michelle Bogle and Board

- Summer camp directors Jeff and Matt will run intramural program; Will be paid
- Gym space has been reserved (\$56/hour at the high school); May also use Grasse gym
- 42 registrations so far
- Putting social media post for registration up soon
- Parents are volunteering to coach
- Discussed how to handle communication regarding travel tryout results for both players who made a team and those who did not; Reviewed options to have a club standard regarding tryout communications

4. Hall of Fame Update

- 21 invitations sent out to inductees; Responses coming in
- Inductee and one guest will be paid by the club
- Plaques to be ordered
- Open bar from 4:00-7:00 with wine and beer
- Possibly doing a slideshow; Discussed how to get photos
- Commissioner invitations to go out this week; Club will pay for each commissioner; Guests will be \$35 each
- Discussed researching criteria used to induct previous inductees

5. Nominating Committee

- Call for interested volunteers
- No current board members stepping down
- Possibly have a social media coordinator; Sarah Prebis to draft a social media post

6. Key Administrative/Complex Updates: Michelle Bogle and Board

A. General Update

- Michelle Bogle submitted written administrative update
- Working on lease agreement with Hilltown Township for field use (Blooming Glen and Hilltown Civic)
- One AED not functioning
- Planning holiday party for commissioners; Preparing a Google form to choose a date

- Philly Pretzel orders must be paid for the day they are ordered; Cannot be invoiced for later
- Michelle Bogle coordinating D-BAT rentals
- Portable toilets removed from Central and SASH
- Club doing well with Amazon rewards
- Local business working on a Hall of Fame t-shirt
- Possibly use Gator to take spectators in need to fields
- Discussed need to raise and lower the complex's American flag appropriately; May enlist the help of a local veteran
- Forming committee to create club handbook
- Receiving positive comments regarding club fields and players

7. Treasurer's Report – *Memory Hess*

- Reviewed September financials and compared current numbers with 2025 budget; Numbers as expected
- Noted that B.J. Gibbons has not submitted his invoice yet
- May purchase a Nest thermostat for the clubhouse to enable programming
- Researching possibility of replacing heating system; System to be serviced now

8. Operations/Open Projects -- *Scott Holbert, Nick Gontkosky*

A. Open Projects

- Aeration and seeding to soccer field 2 has been completed; Working on field 1
- Other fields to be aerated and seeded in early December
- Getting fencing estimate for Connie Mack and Majors fields

Motion to adjourn made by Bill Van Sant and seconded by Jeff Tiemann. Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.